TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 13th May 2013
Meeting started 7.10pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Beverley Robinson

Councillor Ruth Crompton 
Councillor Raymond Clough
Councillor Paul Reyner



Councillor Adrian Foulkes 
Councillor Karen Plumb

Clerk Adele Waddington 


Also Present

County Councillor Paul White
Apologies

Councillor Steven Wilcock, Councillor Seb Wilcock 
Minutes

The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of the 14th May 2012, were approved and signed correct, 
Proposed by Councillor Reyner, seconded by Councillor Plumb.      

Chairpersons Report

Chairperson Hodgson said that a few issues around the village have been sorted out over the past year, and improvements are being seen with Mrs Barker replacing a wall, and Keith Birtwistle erecting a wall where there was a fene.  These all enhance the appearance of the village.  He is surprised that the grass is not growing very well, but the planters seem to be thriving and looking great already.
Accounts of the previous year
The Statement of Accounts (Section 1) contained in the Annual Return for the year ended 31/03/13, presents fairly the financial position of the council and its income and expenditure, or properly presents 
receipts and payments, as the case may be, for the year ended 31/03/13. Total =£7606 were seen by all members of the Parish Council. £12284 has been spent, and there was £15916 income.
Approved Chairperson Hodgson, Seconded Councillor Robinson. Put to vote, all in favour.

School Governor Report 
Cllr Wilcock is the current school governor, but was unable to attend the meeting.  Clerk advised that it has recently been announced that the head teacher, Mrs Clement is to finish in post at the end of the summer term, with the deputy head appointed temporary head until a new head teacher is appointed.
Finance
The Clerks salary was discussed.  It was proposed by Cllr Robinson that Adele should receive a pay rise equivalent to the rate of inflation, which currently stands about 4%.  This would increase the salary from £270.40 to £281.22 per calendar month.  This was seconded by Cllr Crompton.  Put to vote, all in favour.  
Borough Councillors Report

CCllr White advised that the Council are working hard to sort the drainage on the Reacreation Ground for Trawden Show, work is to commence in June, and be completed ASAP.  With reference to the person who lives in the goat shed on Rock Lane, this is on-going with Pendle Council and would offer to re-house him.  It would be up to the person living there whether they would take up this offer.
Meeting Closed   7.10pm
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